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it against their citizens are fragile at best.
     In the Britain of yesteryear, a fundamental maxim 
was “a man’s home is his castle.” It was a principle that 
extended beyond the front  yard – not just to main street, 
but to the borders of the nation itself. Not any more.
   Today Britain’s population is perpetually under the 
surveillance of some15 million closed circuit  television 
cameras. It is estimated that  the average Brit appears on 
TV about eight minutes each hour. 
    TV crime shows such as Inspector Lewis and Prime 
Suspect demonstrate that the ubiquitous cameras have 
become as standard a tool in the police armory as 
fingerprints and DNA testing. Indeed, it  is fair to 
assume the first thing the police do when investigating a 
crime is review the closed circuit TV recordings. 
    I am not claiming the British cops, or the government 
that lays down the rules they follow, are using this 
surveillance technology with baleful intent  . . . yet. But 
the temptation is there, and the trouble with temptation 
is human beings, by their fallen natures, are predisposed 
to succumb to it.
    While these surveillance cameras certainly pose a 
palpable threat  to liberty, they scarcely offer much in 
the way of security. They enabled the British police to 

identify within eight hours or 
so the young Islamic terrorists 
who attacked the London 
subway a few years back. 
   But they did nothing to 
prevent the crime. And despite 
the constant surveillance, the 
c a m e r a s r e s u l t e d i n a 
surprisingly modest  number of 
prosecutions in the wake of the 
widespread riots in Britain 
earlier this year.
    Nor would the surveillance 
cameras prevent horrifying 
crimes such as the mass 
murder and maiming that took 

place in Aurora, Colorado, recently. They would simply  
provide supplementary -- and in all probability  
superfluous -- evidence for the prosecution of the 
perpetrator.   
    However, while the cameras have proved singularly 
ineffective at preventing crime, they provide police with 
the capability of monitoring the daily activities of the 
entire population should those in power deem it to be 
necessary. Not least, they could provide the authorities 
– thanks to “face recognition technology – with 
information about everything from where people do 
business to the folks with whom they associate.
    This situation has not come suddenly into being. Two 
world wars and the prolonged fight against  terrorists 
from Northern Ireland have created a situation in which 
this sort  of government  snooping has become if not 
unobjectionable, at least tolerable.  
    The British do not have a written constitution, nor 
have they ever had the sort of untrammeled rights to 
free speech guaranteed in the First Amendment to the 
U.S. Constitution. In fact the rights of the individual 
Briton tend to be those that Parliament  and the judiciary 
deem appropriate – a very different thing from the 
fundamental freedoms we take for granted. 
    This is not to say Britain is no longer a democracy or 
that it  is in immediate danger of becoming a police 
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SILLY SUMMER SUPPERS Thursdays at 5:30 PM.  Join Us for Food and Fellowship!

FROM THE RECTOR

Viewing TV can be
scary but revealing
CHARLOTTE developed a writing journalist’s prejudice 
against television soon after leaving college and I gave 
up watching during time spent writing about  the Soviet 
Bloc. After all, the human mind can tolerate only so 
many documentaries about coal mining in the Dnieper 
region and the wonder of food processing in 
Kazakhstan.
   But  it is difficult  to spend 12 or 14 hours a day with 
your nose in a book, especially when you are taking 
heavy-duty painkillers that  tend to impair concentration. 
As a consequence of Charlotte’s long period of 
recovery from the painful operation to repair her broken 
leg, we have viewed more television during the past 
couple of months than we have watched over the past 
30 years.
   Our re-acquaintanceship with the medium has been 
highly enlightening.  For starters, we have learned that 
our attention spans are far too long for the major TV 
n e t w o r k s . T h e s t a r t l i n g 
frequency of the commercial 
breaks is irritating beyond 
measure. 
   We are no prudes, but  the diet 
of sex and violence offered by 
many of the movie channels is 
not much to our taste. “Chick 
flicks” – predictably enough I 
suppose – occasionally capture 
Charlotte’s interest, but they 
appeal to me about as much as 
S o v i e t - e r a c o a l m i n i n g 
documentaries.
  As a consequence, we 
g r a v i t a t e t o t h e P u b l i c 
Television stations that devote much of their air time to 
British offerings – such as Keeping Up Appearances, 
Downton Abbey, the estimable Dr. Who and “police 
procedurals,” including Inspector Lewis and Prime 
Suspect.
   The police procedurals have been particularly 
educational – albeit  in ways I doubt  the British 
broadcasters intended. Not least, they demonstrate, 
graphically, how swiftly the utterly unacceptable can 
become the entirely unremarkable norm.
    Back in the days of Nazi Germany and “Evil 
Empire”, for example, the activities of secret police 
agencies, such as the Gestapo, the KGB, or the East 
German “Stasis”, was rightly regarded with the deepest 
repugnance. Indeed, George Orwell’s iconic novel, 
1984, expressed the universal horror felt  by people in 
what was once known as “The Free World” at the 
governments that employed secret police thugs to 
control their populations by means of all-encompassing 
surveillance and mind control operations.
    Today, however, the governments of the once Free 
World have at their disposal population control 
technology the Gestapo and the KGB had not even 
dreamed of possessing. What’s more, British television, 
unwit t ingly perhaps, demonstrates that our 
governments’ democratic inhibitions against  deploying 

St. Stephen’s Flowers
This year we tried using a “Flower Diary” instead 

of the traditional “Flower Chart” for those who 
would like to dedicate Sunday’s altar flowers. But 
the experiment has been an abject failure! Folks 

seem unable to find the miserable thing. 
From now on “A Flower Chart” will stand in the 
reception area, together with a book to record 

your dedications. Your $40 donations should be 
left in the box by the chart or the church office. 
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THE SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR
THE NINTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

Being Sunday, August 5th, 2012

8.00 AM, 9.00 AM & 11.15 AM
HOLY COMMUNION

 The Epistle: I Corinthians 10:1-13
The Gospel: St. Luke 15:11-32

FOR YOUR MORNING PRAYER
The Psalter: Psalm 115

The First Lesson: Ezekiel 14:1-11
The Second Lesson: I Thessalonians 4:1-12

 St Stephen’s Anglican Church  
 11856 Mays Chapel Road, Timonium, MD 21093

Tel.: Office (410) 560-6776: Rectory (410) 665-1278
Web Address: ststeve.com

RECTOR: The Venerable Guy P. Hawtin
VICAR: The Rev. Rhae E. Kelley

ORGANIST & CHOIRMASTER: Adric
DIRECTOR OF PASTORAL CARE: Anne Hawkins (410-308-2771)

WEDDING CO-ORDINATOR:  Anne Hawkins (410-308-2771)
SUNDAY SERVICES

  8.00 am: Said Eucharist 
9.00 am: Sung Eucharist (with Nursery & Church School)
11.15 am: Choral Mattins (1st Sunday: Choral Eucharist)

6.00 pm: Choral Evensong (1st Sunday only)
WEEKDAY SERVICES

Wednesday, 6.00 pm: Evening Prayer
Friday Noon: Healing Eucharist

Saturday, 5.00 pm: Family Eucharist.

COLLECTS FOR TRINITY VIII AND 
SAINTS  MARY AND MARTHA

O GOD, whose never-failing providence ordereth all 
things both in heaven and earth; We humbly beseech 
thee to put away from us all hurtful things, and to give 
us those things which are profitable for us; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord. AMEN.
Book of Common Prayer, Page 199

O GOD, who bestowest divers gifts and graces upon 
thy saints: We give thee humble thanks for the 

examples of thy servants Mary and Martha, the friends  
of our Saviour Jesus Christ; and we pray thee to give 
us grace to love and serve thee and others for his sake, 
who with thee and the Holy Ghost liveth and reigneth 

ever, one God, world without end. AMEN. 
 

state. Far from it. It  is still a vigorous democracy. But  the 
machinery is there for it  to become a police state in short 
order should the wrong people gain political power.
   It is, thus, worrisome that  the same sort  of technology 
deployed in Britain is increasingly in use in the United States 
– not just in Washington, D.C. where terrorism is an ever-
present threat, but in other cities, including Baltimore. Traffic 
cameras and crime prevention cameras in inner cities are the 
camel’s nose under the tent. 
   It  is why the defense of the “original intent” of the framers 
of our Constitution should be a matter of vital importance to 
people of all shades of political opinion. The potential for 
tyranny is be found in both the Left and the Right of the 
political spectrum. And, as Benjamin Franklin so presciently 
observed: “They who can give up essential liberty to obtain a 
little temporary safety will soon lack both.” GPH   
FROM THE PARISH CHEFS

Silly Summer Suppers
THE MOMENT you have all been awaiting has arrived. 
Each Thursday the chefs of St. Stephen’s are serving the 
2012 series of “Silly Summer Suppers.”  Actually, it’s hard to 
think of a less appropriate name than “Silly Summer 
Suppers” for these remarkable gastronomic events. The only 
thing silly about these suppers is the price -- entrée, dessert 

and salad for just  $10. Soda costs a buck and wine at $3 
per glass and $5 for two. Afterwards you can visit  with 
friends. enjoy a light hearted game of Bingo, or even -- it 
is rumored -- make up a foursome for bridge.  

 PARISH PRAYER LIST 
OUR Prayer Chain offers prayer daily for people on the 
Prayer List and  guests of the Joseph Richey Hospice. To add 
a name to the prayer list, or to the visiting list, or to join the 
Prayer Chain, call the parish office at  410 560 6776.
RECOVERY: Arlene, Tony, Michael, Donna, Diane, John, Robert, 
David, Richard, Bill, Charlotte, Leo, Riley, Mary-Ann, Linda Lou, 
Cynthia, Nancy, Judith, Deborah, Dorothy, Dr. Devadadson, 
Thelma, Mary, Adele, Linda, Jan, Liz, Bob, Wyatt, Jim, Reta, Sara, 
Tammy Sophie, Paula, Blair, Melvin, Heather, Laurie,  Lynn, 
Katherine, Hindra, Ravi, Elizabeth, Brian, Tracey, Edithann, Jay, 
Perry, Amelia, Shirley, Adrian, Kimberly, Dean, Barb, Tanya, Jane, 
Brook, Joseph, Joshua, Rachel, Carl, Cal, Catherine, Sam, Ruth, 
Kristi, Paul, Sue, Patty, Antonio, Lauren-Michelle, McKayla, Randy, 
Jack, Grace, Fran, Carolyn, Ken, Serina, Wyatt, Bobby, Alexander, 
Erline, Kathleen, Earle, Judy, William, Betty, Trisha, Peggy, Linda, 
Millie, Walt, Bruce, Cienna, Tom. Leliliah, Jennifer, Miriam, Karen, 
George, Eliza, Ray, Mel, John, Randy, James, Sarah, Linda, 
Suzanne, Steven, Jeanne,  Tammy;  Ellen, Patricia,  Bonnie,  Mary 
Ann, Christine, Dee, Brian, Barbara, Gillian, Eileen, Matthew, 
Bryan, Jason, Joan, Frances, Pat, Michael,Brandon, May, Scott, 
Stephen, Danny, Billy, Betty-Ann, Mildred, D'Metrius, Laura, 
Stacey,  Frank, Christine, John, Henry, Naomi, Pam, Ben, Kevin, 
Gwen, Gloria, Lee, Emily, Bruce, Regina, Lewis, Madolin, Linda, 
Carol, Bernie, Charlene, Josephine, Margaret, Jody, Sheila, Jo Anne, 
John, Geradine, Thomas, Jeanne, Maxine, Ann, Sharon, Dennis, 
Mae, Anita, Marilyn, Lawrence, Joanne, Martha, Jackie, Charles, 
Tony, Edward, Kim, Vivian, Doris, Carol, and Suzie.
LIGHT, STRENGTH & GUIDANCE: Aaron, Hope, Tom, 
Jennifer, Brendan, Rosa, June, Anna, Jean, Garrett, Ned, Stephen, 
Rachel, Robert & Renee, Lydia; Richard, Melba, Debbie, Phyllis, 
Carolyn, Suzanne, Tony, Erik, Drake, Bobby, Kay & Emma, Gillian, 
Beverley, Adrienn, Jhana, Marla, Matthew, Joan, Laurie, Ellen, 
Lynn, Mildred, Sarah Lee, Susan, Kathy, Owen, Douglas, Amy, Jo 
Anne, Mary, Gregory,  Isabel, Bobby, Dorothy, Darren, Scott, 
Rebecca, William, Charles, Joyce, Asfa, Eleanor, Kathy, Linda, 
James, Barry, Ann, Evelyn, Jeanette, Elizabeth, Virginia, Mildred, 
Chris, Carol, Sandra, John, Mary, Michael  and David
ON ACTIVE SERVICE: LTC R.J. Lytle, PFC Charles E. Heintz, 
IV, USA; Lt. Benjamin Schramm, USMC; Lt. Alex Bursi, Charles 
Watts, Capt. Charles Bursi, Lt Nicholas Clouse,USN. Lt. Col. Harry 
Hughes, Lt Nicholas Clouse USN, Major Benjamin Hawkins, 
British Army.


